
From: Moore, Camlin <CamlinMoore@gov.sc.gov>
To: Godfrey, RobRobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov

Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
Symmes, BrianBrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/15/2016 10:36:55 AM
Subject: Re: new website

I am meeting with Laurie for the last time tomorrow morning to make sure I transferred everything correctly and to make sure 
they took care of things on their end. I will let you know tomorrow. 

-- 
Camlin Moore
Cell: 803-206-8236
Office: 803-734-8044

From: "Godfrey, Rob" <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>

Date: Thursday, September 15, 2016 at 9:51 AM

To: Camlin Moore <camlinmoore@gov.sc.gov>, "Adams, Chaney" <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>, "Symmes, Brian" 
<BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov>

Subject: new website


Camlin – when will we be able to review the draft of the new website?
 
Brian/Chaney – how do y’all think we should divide this up to proof read it fast?
 
Rob Godfrey
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Desk: (803) 734-2028 | Mobile: (803) 429-6068
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